
We Show respect.  We are Honest. We Include others. We Never give up. We seek Excellence in all we do. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Remember to subscribe to the newsletter on our website to receive an electronic copy.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
It was lovely to hold our Harvest Service at St John’s Church today. Our Worship Leaders guided us through the 
service and each class from Year 2 upwards performed various songs and poems. The children also met our new 
Vicar Revd Denise Owen, who I’m sure we will see a lot more of in the future. 
 
Thank you to everyone who donated a non-perishable 
item of food. All donations will be given to Mossley 
Food Bank. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The next PTA meeting that everyone is welcome to attend is on Wednesday 18th October on Zoom at 8pm - please 
email pta@milton-st-johns.tameside.sch.uk for a link to join.  
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ONLINE SAFETY 

 
 
 
 
 
You may be aware from recent items in the press that the Government are concerned about children’s absence from 
school and they believe that it is not in a child's best interest to be away from school at any time. Therefore, an  absence 
from school should be avoided at all costs.  Here at Milton St John’s we make it clear that leave will only be treated as 
authorised in quite exceptional circumstances.  Holidays in term time are not an exceptional circumstance and will 
always be classed as an unauthorised absence. 
 
Should you need any clarification on this point you can find information on the following websites: 
www.gov.uk 
www.tameside.gov.uk 
 
Please be aware that unauthorised absences may lead to a Penalty Notice for irregular school attendance.  If a child 
takes more than one holiday in term time during their school life, we are being encouraged to refer the matter to 
Tameside MBC’s Education Welfare Service for consideration of a prosecution under Section 444(1) of the Education 
Act 1996. Parents/carers need to be aware that  a conviction of an offence under Section 444(1) of the Education Act 
carries a fine of up to £1000. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Poppies will be on sale from Monday. Suggested donations start from 50p - £1.00 for various Poppy themed items.  

 
 
 
 
 
The PTA are trying really hard to raise funds to help us improve our playground and have come up with a 
fabulous ‘Make the Rules Day’ event on the last day of this half term. 
   
The idea is that the children can choose one, or as many rules as they would like to make from the list on the 
poster (or essentially break) on that day for a donation of 50p per rule.  As we cannot predict the number of 
rules the children wish to make, we are unable to add this to Schoolmoney. Therefore, please send cash into 
school on this day. 
 
 
 
 
 
From time to time, we will share guides that we think may be useful for parents/carers to help you navigate 
your way through the fast paced, ever changing online technology.  Please see the poster below about 
Roblox. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PTA MAKE THE RULES DAY – 20.10.23 

POPPY APPEAL 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION - HOLIDAYS IN TERM TIME 

http://www.gov.uk/
http://www.tameside.gov.uk/
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DIARY DATES 

 
 
 
 
 
Wed 11 October                                PTA Disco 3-15 – 4-15pm  KS2 - Year 3/Year 4/Year 5/Year 6 
Thurs 12 October                               PTA Disco 3-15 - 4-15pm  Rec and KS1 - Year 1/Year 2 
Tues 17 Oct 2023                               Year 3 trip to Quarry Bank Mill 
Wed 18 Oct 2023                               Individual photographs 
Wed 18 Oct 2023                               Online Parents’evening 
Thurs 19 Oct 2023                             In person Parents’evening 
Tues 31 Oct 2023                               Deadline for High School applications 
Thurs 19 Oct 2023                             Year 6 trip to Stockport Air Raid Shelters 
Tues 31 Oct 2023                               Rec - Year 6 Nasal Flu Immunisations 
Mon 15 Jan 2024                               Deadline for Primary School applications 
Fri 14 June – Mon 17 June 2024     Year 6 Kingswood Residential trip 
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